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Tuesday, October 22, 2013 

 

Dear Homeowner: 

  

Thank you for your cooperation with the City’s ongoing landfill soil gas investigation.  Since our last meeting, 

we have continued with site investigation mitigation activities and to date have installed mitigation systems in 

eight Phase III homes. 

 

I, along with Mayor Sean Becker, and representatives from the City’s technical consultant (Tetra Tech, Inc.) 

would like to meet with you and your neighbors at a public meeting scheduled for Wednesday, November 6, 

2013 at 6:30 pm at the Bozeman Holiday Inn at 5 East Baxter Lane.  

 

At that meeting we will provide a progress report on the sampling and mitigation efforts, provide an overview 

of the site and the improved understanding of soil gas movements, and outline the next steps. Members of the 

City Commission, City staff, and representatives from the Montana Department of Environmental Quality will 

be available to describe the action plan and answer questions. In addition, I have invited representatives from 

the State of Montana Department of Health and Human Services to discuss screening and risk levels.  

 

Thank you for your patience as the City works to understand the site and the issues facing your neighborhood. 

This situation remains the City’s highest priority.  Please be assured that we are working as quickly and 

deliberately as possible to collect data and develop solutions to mitigate any impacts on you and your family.      

 

 

         

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Craig Woolard, Ph.D, P.E. 

Director of Public Works 

 

 

 

  

 

 


